## **Delaware Supplement**

Mark E. Irwin, Editor 6420 Shutt Road Spring Grove, PA 17362

Spring Grove, PA 1/36 Phone: 443-750-0842

Email:mirwin@meitrading.com

## Randall C. Mullen Grand Commander

## Brother Knights,

As summer is here and we celebrate the founding of our great country, I hope that you and your families are well and staying safe. As I prepare this message, I am still hoping that soon we can resume our person to person contact. However, until Grand Master Sir Knight Jeffrey Nelson permits face to face meeting to resume, we will not be able to conduct commandery meetings in our usual manner. I have not yet explored the possibility of zoom or other telecommunication meeting forms but would be willing to work with any of our commanderies that would be interested in pursuing this form of meeting.

Remember to stay in contact with your brother Sir Knights. Phone calls still work if you are not comfortable with other computer driven communication methods like me. I still have not figured out how to telecommunicate with my doctors let alone with others, so I am hoping to finally learn how to do that.

I think we should also consider doing a mask contest. I have seen the explosion of different types and styles of mask and since Delaware is requiring wearing a mask when out it seems like a way, we can share our creativity. We could possibly make use of the Grand Commandery site to post pictures of Sir Knights in their creations.

Please continue to support the Knight Templar Eye Foundation. Your donations allow specialists to continue their work in critical areas of eye research. Please refer to your Knight Templar magazine for ways to contribute.

Stay safe and enjoy this time with your family as we continue to practice social distancing. Keep your fellow Knights in mind as we slowly return to some daily activities and I wish all of you a safe and happy summer.

Randy Mullen Grand Commander

If you are interested in contributing to the Holy Land Pilgrimage Fund to send a minister in the future, send your contributions made out to the Grand Commandery of Delaware and mark in the memo that it is for the Holy Land Pilgrimage.

Donations can be sent to the Grand Recorder at:

Mark Irwin 6420 Shutt Road Spring Grove, PA 17362

Thank you for your prayerful consideration of this valuable tool to help ministers in their efforts to preach the Gospel!

18 July 2020 Delaware 19